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CAMBUSLANG COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting of Tuesday 17th March 2015
Venue: Cambuslang St Andrews Church Hall
Present

J Taylor
    Chairman



In Attendance
D Thomson  Vice Chairman


Cllr R Clearie
H B Allan    Secretary



Sgt A Kennedy (Police Scotland)

J Bachtler     Treasurer



Sgt P Bucknall (Police Scotland)

H Allison





E Cais (Friends of Cambuslang Park)
R Allison





M Farmer
M Gurling




I McKenzie

D MacDonald




E A Allan (Minute Secretary)



Welcome

The Chairman welcomed Members, Cllr R Clearie, Representatives of Police Scotland, and others attending to the Meeting.

Apologies

I Frame, S Smith, B Hartel, T Stringfellow, Cllr W Brogan, Cllr P Clearie, Cllr C Deanie, Cllr C McColl, Cllr R Tullett, T Greatrex MP, J Kelly MSP, K Smith (“Reformer”)

Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the Meeting of 17th February were read.
Corrections

There were no corrections.
Matters Arising

Burn Place - Mr Thomson said the Environmental Health problem with rats has been resolved.
NHS Out of Hours Consultation - Cllr Clearie said there is a local petition going round.  The Victoria provides a service which is almost on the doorstep for the Cambuslang and Rutherglen area and people from this area should be allowed to continue to use this.

Community Council Website - Mr Bachtler said technical issues have now been sorted and it is ready to launch.  He will contact Kenny Smith of the "Reformer" to let him know about the website being launched.  Mr Thomson said he has set up a Facebook page for Cambuslang Community Council.
Mark Henderson – Mr Thomson said the Kirk Session would be deciding on having Mark Henderson's name added to the War Memorial in the Church.
The Minutes were approved by Mr Bachtler and seconded by Mr MacDonald.
Police Report
See Appendix 1.
Questions to Police Representatives

The Chairman thanked the Police representatives for their report and opened the Meeting to questions.

Mrs Farmer asked, in relation to car thefts, if there were specific times when this had been occurring.  Sgt Kennedy said that people committing these sorts of crimes tend to move from place to place.

The Minute Secretary said there had been publicity in the media recently about people being asked for bank details over the telephone, or being persuaded to hand over bank cards to someone saying they were from the person's bank.  Sgt Kennedy said it is important not to give any bank information over the telephone.  There may also be emails asking for verification of bank details.  Do not give anyone anything at all of that nature.  Mr McKenzie asked if it might be possible to put points relating to this on the Community Council website to flag up issues relating to personal security.  Mr Cais said the police use all media at their disposal to raise awareness of issues, but sometimes the message does not get through.  Mr Cais said he was thinking of people who may be more vulnerable or who are not so familiar with some of the social media and other media.  Some scams are now very sophisticated.  Many elderly people or people with disabilities may live independently with support, but it can be difficult for information messages to reach them.
Sgt Bucknall said the police use all media they can both locally and through social media such as Twitter and Facebook.  The Community Unit is interested in initiatives such as Neighbourhood Watch.  There has been a Safer Rutherglen initiative running.  PC Samson has been involved in that.

There being no further questions to the Police representatives, the Chairman thanked them for their attendance and the Police representatives left the Meeting.
Chairman’s Correspondence
There was no Chairman’s Correspondence.
Secretary’s Report
The Secretary said that the only planning applications received are just the usual conversions of garages.

Notification has been received of three public processions.

Correspondence has been received relating to an Air Quality Management Area.  This seems to be mainly Rutherglen, from the map sent with it.  The only parts of Cambuslang which seem to be involved are Silverbanks and Eastfield.
Treasurer’s Report

February balance


£1,801.56
Balance today

            £1,801.56
The balance is the same as last month.

The balance remaining in the Morriston Park Fund is £144.34.

Two applications have been received - one from Summerfest, carried forward from last month, for £100.00 and one from Kirkhill Lawn Tennis Club for £149.40.

Following discussion, a vote was taken, which was tied 4 for the Tennis Club and 4 for the money being divided between the two.  The Chairman used his casting vote for the money to be divided.

This means the money in the Morriston Park Fund has now been fully spent.  Mr McKenzie said it might be an idea to contact Kenny Smith with regard to the "Reformer" doing an article about this.

The Treasurer said at the Annual Forum it was stated that the South Lanarkshire grant will be reduced for community councils from financial year 2015-2016 from £833 to £500.  It would be helpful to have as accurate an idea as possible of what expenditure is likely to be so that this can be discussed at a forthcoming meeting.  Cllr Clearie said that South Lanarkshire Council had no option but to reduce the grant to community councils due to the cuts they have been required to make.

Bike Project

Mr Bachtler provided an update on recent progress.  There are two main projects - a walkway/cycle path and a closed road cycle track at Bogleshole Road.
With regard to the closed road cycle track, a feasibility study has to be finished by the end of March.

Mr McKenzie said he has an interest in what Mr Bachtler is doing and he offered his services free of charge as a chartered surveyor and valuer.

 The Chairman thanked Mr Bachtler for his update and the work being done on these projects.
Cambuslang Green Network
Mr Bachtler said a meeting was held recently in Cambuslang Institute.  There is work going on about this at South Lanarkshire level.  There was discussion at the meeting about how Cambuslang would fit into the bigger picture.  It would be a good idea to do a very detailed mapping exercise to look at all the green areas in this part of South Lanarkshire.  Consideration is being given as to how schools in the area can become involved.  Mrs Farmer said she had contacted Cathkin High School and spoken to the Deputy Head, who said they will be happy to look at that.  Mr Cais asked if it might not be possible to involve young people.  If they are doing project work it may be able to be incorporated into the syllabus.  There is an aim to raise awareness of the parks in the area - eg restore Holmhills Park - and signpost them better.  It is also important to encourage people to look after the environment.  Mrs Gurling asked if this gave any idea how much more building may be done in the area.  Mr Cais said this scheme cannot affect the number of housing.  Councils have to deliver certain amounts of housing.  Cllr Clearie said that the Local Plan is available for anyone to look at.  Mr McKenzie said Jewsons is offering a total of £100,000 to help fund community projects.  First Step Futures Training is training disadvantaged children from the three local secondary schools.  They are looking for projects within the community to try to assist with them.
Community Council Annual Forum

Mr Bachtler and Mr Thomson attended this event which was held on 10th March 2015 and, among other matters, outlined the changes to the Community Council Scheme.  The Chairman said sending non-approved Minutes to South Lanarkshire Council is contrary to good business practice.  Mr Thomson said with regard to advertising meetings, this can be put on the new Facebook page with a link to the website.  Mr Bachtler said a notice could be put in the library saying the Community Council now has a website and Facebook page.

Any Other Business

100th Anniversary of World War 1 - Mr Thomson said he has been in contact with the Commonwealth War Graves Commission to try to find records relating to World War  2.

Remembrance Garden - Cllr Clearie said it is proposed to create a Remembrance Garden at the Toll Pitch.  He has made contact with Ian Forsyth, Royal British Legion Area Convenor.  It is intended to set up a committee to take this forward.  Mrs Allison has agreed to join this committee.  Various companies and organisations will be contacted to see if they can assist in fundraising.  Members of the public will also be able to donate to the project.

Accident on West Coats Road - Mr MacDonald said there was an accident two weeks ago at the junction of North Avenue and West Coats Road.  He said people coming out of North Avenue cannot see what is coming down West Coats Road.  The traffic on West Coats Road travels too fast.  He wondered if it might be possible to install speed bumps.  Mrs Allison asked if it might be possible to put some sort of mirror at the junction to help drivers to see better.

Membership Application - Mrs Farmer said she would like to join the Community Council.  This was approved unanimously by the Members.  Mrs Farmer said she is interested in looking at how funds can be raised to restore Holmhills Park and to raise awareness of this.

Changes to School Bus Travel Rules - Halfway Community Council are looking for Cambuslang Community Council to join them in opposing the increase in the requirement for school bus travel from two miles to three miles.  Cllr Clearie said it is the responsibility of parents to get their children to school.  South Lanarkshire Council has had no option but to take this decision due to the cuts it has had to make.

Future Strategy of Cambuslang Community Council - Mr Bachtler said it would be beneficial to look at how more people can become involved.  He distributed a summary of activities of some other Community Councils and proposed that this be debated further at the next Meeting.

Closure of Meeting

There being no other business, the Chairman closed the Meeting, thanking all present for their attendance, and reminding Members that the next Meeting will be held on Tuesday 21st April 2015 in St Andrews Church Hall, Main Street, Cambuslang at 7.30 pm.
APPENDIX ONE

Police Report Given to Cambuslang Community Council on 17th March 2015
Sgt Kennedy introduced herself and Sgt Bucknall to the Meeting. 
In Ward 13 for the period 17th February to 17th March there were 89 crimes, including 15 drugs related, 9 vandalism and 10 thefts from motor vehicles.  There were no recorded housebreakings in this period.  There have been attempted housebreakings in other areas, so it is important to take care that doors are locked and nothing is left in sight, especially car keys.  Make sure keys are away in drawers or hidden away.  A fishing hook with a magnet on the end, put through the letterbox, is a common way to try to get keys.

There have been some offences relating to drinking, including street drinking.  There were also five assaults, one serious, but this has been dealt with.  The police have plain clothes officers out on patrol.

In Ward 14 there have been 75 crimes, including 9 drugs related crimes, 4 thefts from cars and 4 housebreakings.
You will always get people who try to commit thefts.  In this period there have been no motor vehicle thefts, but it is important that the public should be aware of the possibility of thefts.

If anyone has any information it is important they let the police know so that they can get any intelligence or information put on their system.  However small one piece of information may be it can help to build up a bigger picture.  The police will act on information, however small.

